Summary of meeting with ebTWG Catalog of Business Processes (CBP) Subteam, February 6, 2002

I met with Nita Sharma, Chair of the ebTWG CBP subteam, and a number of her team members, as well as several Boeing colleagues.  The purpose of the meeting was to learn about the ebTWG CBP issues and requirements for the OASIS ebXML Registry Technical Committee to consider in the development of the Registry Services (RS) and the Registry Information Model (RIM) specifications.

Several of the issues discussed (such as is there a way to identify business processes, can external classification be used, is there a way to identify status of a registered item, are there provisions for relationships and associations) are actually addressed in the Version 2.0 of the RIM specification.  Nita did not have a copy of the RIM with her, but planned to review it carefully with her team at a later date.  

Discussion items included mapping between classification systems; who does the mapping, how is it maintained, and who holds it.  They also asked about who constructs APIs, and how are they implemented.  I explained that some of this is implementation specific, and will not be specified in the specs.  They also asked if there was support for using multiple external classification schemes and cross mapping between them.  For internal classification schemes the question was would the registry itself create the classification scheme, and would it provide APIs to create the levels of subcategories for the classification system.

Another hot issue was unique identifiers.  I explained that we had quite a bit of discussion in the TC about unique identifiers, and recognize the need for them; however, we did not specify in the Version 2.0 specs how unique identifiers are constructed.  There was some discussion about meaningless constructions of unique identifiers (such as machine assigned numbers) versus meaningful constructions that could be read and understood by humans, (such as a combination of letters and numbers that could be read and understood).  It was also acknowledged that there is a need for language neutral unique identifiers.  We discussed the possibility of providing both kinds of identifiers, one for the system, and one that would be additional metadata that had structure and meaning.

We also discussed publish/subscribe/notification functionality.  There is provision for event notification in the registry specs.  It was felt there should be some more detail about this functionality, and consideration of whether notification would go to a queue or list, and whether it would be a push or a pull mechanism.

Scott Tsao discussed namespaces, and Boeing’s plans to implement them within the Boeing internal registry.  He mentioned that the RDDL description may not be powerful enough to meet Boeing’s needs, and mentioned the use of Topic Maps to provide the robustness desired.  Scott is also a member of OASIS Topic Maps Published Subjects TC.
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